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Week beginning 15th July 2018.  The Fifteenth Sunday of Year B 

Today's Readings: 

First Reading –   Amos 7:12-15. This passage highlights the difference between a true and a false prophet. Amaziah does not want Amos to prophesy in the Northern Kingdom, but Amos retorts by saying that he is prophet not by his own choice but God's. 
Psalm   85. - This psalm is a proclamation of salvation and of encouragement and assurance in a community crisis. It is a word of hope, and the worship setting seeks to call the community to trust and faithfulness in the God who will bring about this salvation
Psalm Response –   18.00 & 08.30:”Let us see, O Lord, your mercy and give us your saving help”

                                 10.30: “Lord, let us see your kindness; Lord, let us see your kindness”


Second Reading – Ephesians 1:3-14. Paul tells the Ephesians that God has chosen them before the foundation of the world. The purpose of their call is to live holy and blameless lives. 

Gospel – Mark 6:7-13.Jesus sends out his disciples in pairs on a mission. They are empowered to preach and to heal. 
Fr John writes:
Our Area Bishop for Kent, Bishop Paul Mason, (my successor!), has been appointed Bishop to the Forces. Although this is good news for the Bishopric of the Forces and, hopefully for Bishop Paul, it is with sadness that this will mean that he will soon leave our Diocese for pastures new. Please for Bishop Paul, and all the people he will serve, especially the clergy attached to the Forces.

You may remember, about three years ago, there was an invasion into Saint Andrew’s presbytery here, of my fellow priesthood students from the 1960’s – well it is happening again!
From Monday the 23rd to Friday July 27th, there will be another Bishop, a Monsignor, and two fellow students, who pursued secular vocations here – it is my turn to entertain them again! Since we are all in our 80’s, it will be fairly sedate re-union – but it means that apart from our weekly Mass routine, I will be more absent than present during that week. 
The Bible Journey continues this Sunday in the hall at 9.45am with the topic – 'Self-giving love according to John'.

Please remember that parishioners who would like be on the sick list must give their permission themselves or via another parishioner for this to comply with the GDPR. Do let Father John or Brian know.

Please pray for those whose anniversaries of death occur about this time –William Buck, Esther Tickner, Ivor Corbett and Maisie Strivens. May their souls and the souls of all the departed rest in peace. 
Circus Holiday Club
An ecumenical event organised by Churches together in Tenterden and District for children aged 5 to 11. It will be held at the Zion Baptist Church from Tuesday 31st July to Friday 3rd August, 10.00am to 12noon. Application forms for children are now available. Adult volunteer helpers are still needed – Please see Jolyon....and if you cannot help at the event how about helping beforehand! Does any parishioner have some old material such as sheets, coloured material to make patches etc. that could be cut up for the children to make costumes? Please leave it in the porch in a bag labelled for Jolyon.

Assisting Father John
Thanks to those who have volunteered so far – but the more the merrier – please see Jolyon.
This Week
Wednesday 18th July - Choir Practice at 7.00pm
Thursday 19th July - Ladies Coffee Morning at 11.30am in the hall. This Thursday, 19th July, we have a guest, Anne Robertson, attending, who is going to present a film about a trip she made to the Holy Land. All parishioners are invited who would like to come, join us on that morning, and have coffee/tea after the presentation. The film will be shown at 11.30am
For the month of August, there will be no coffee/tea meetings on a Thursday morning
 Our Parish Website
Remember that we now have a comprehensive parish website, with a wealth of up to date information of activities within the Parish. Not only is the latest news on the front page, but it has all the up to date rotas for readers, extraordinary ministers, flower arrangers and other supporters of the Parish. In addition, it gives all the information about the day-to-day running of the church including minutes of recent Parish Council and Finance Committee meetings. In addition, of course, the calendar for this month’s activities in the Parish Centre is there, too. Finally, you can access forms for Gift Aid and how to add your name to the Parish Directory are available are there, too. 

Each week we try to publish the latest parish newsletter before the Saturday Mass, so you can print it yourself off the website and help to reduce the printing costs within the church.

For all this, go to www.standrewstenterden.org; have a look and let us know what you think. Can we improve it and make it more useful for you? 
 The St John Bosco Children's Summer Camp at Aldham Essex.
 This is an activities camp with a Catholic ethos that runs as follows:- 

                            Week One Saturday 21st July to 28th July 2018 for Boy

                            Week Two Saturday 28th July to 4th August 2018 for Boys

                            Week Three Saturday 4th August to 11th August 2018 for Girls
It is for children aged 8 to 13 and costs £145 per week. Should you require an application form or more information then please look on the website  http://svpboscocamp.org.uk  For any enquiries then please email the boys camp at  boysbookings@boscocamp.co.uk  or the girls camp at  girlsbookings@boscocamp.co.uk More information can be found on the poster at the back of the church
This week’s services
	Day
	Date
	Feast
	Time
	Detail

	Saturday
	14th July
	15th Sunday Ordinary Time (B)
	18:00 Vigil Mass
	

	Sunday
	15th July
	15th Sunday Ordinary Time (B)
	08:30 Mass

10:30 Mass

12:30 Latin Mass
	People of the parish

Welfare Monsignor Hill
Extra-ordinary form

	Monday
	16th July
	Our Lady of Mount Carmel
	10:00 Mass
	James McHugh RIP

	Tuesday
	17th July
	Feria
	10:00 Mass
	

	Wednesday
	18th July
	Monsignor Edward Hill 50th Jubilee Mass

at Cross-in-Hand
	NO Service
	

	Thursday
	19th July
	Feria
	09:00 Mass
	Daniel McGlone RIP

	Friday
	20th July
	Saint Appollinarius
	10:00 Mass
	followed by Adoration

	Saturday
	21st July
	16th Sunday Ordinary Time (B)
	10:00 to 10:45

18:00 Vigil Mass
	Reconciliation


	Sunday
	22nd July
	16th Sunday Ordinary Time (B)
	08:30 Mass

10:30 Mass
	


Next weekend's roles – July 21st/22nd - 16th Sunday in Ordinary time (B)
	Job/Time
	18:00 Saturday
	08:30 Sunday
	10:30 Sunday

	Reader
	Charles Ortner
	Alexander Wilson
	Kevin Titus

	Extraordinary Ministers
	
	Louise Carter

Michael Payne
	Peter Hook

Rani Thomas

	Flowers
	Susan Wilson
	Cleaners
	


